
Embassy of India

Bahrain

All PIO cardholders may kindly note that as per the recent decision of

Govt. of India:

· PIO cards will continue to be accepted as a valid travel document

till 31.12.2023 along with foreign passport at all immigrations check

posts.

· However, in the meantime any deadline is notified by the ICAO

thereby making handwritten PIO cards invalid, then PIO card holders

have to obtain appropriate Visa from Indian Mission/Posts.

· For details web portal http://ociservices.gov.in can be visited.
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